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2019 Diary 
February 
 
 

Thur 28 Å LT 1 & 2 AFL clinic 
 

March 
 

Thur 7 Å LT1 & 2 AFL clinic 
 

Mon 11 Å Labour Day  
   Holiday 
 

Fri 15 Å LT4 Interschool  
   Sport Gala Day 
 

April 
 

Wed  3 Å Grade 6 
   Shrine Visit  
Thur 4 Å Whole School 
   Cross-Country 
 

Fri 5 Å Last Day 
   2.30pm Finish 
 

Mon 22 Å Easter Monday  
   Holiday 
 

Tues 23 Å Term 2 commences 
 Å LT4 Swimming 
   Group 1 
 

Wed 24 Å LT4 Swimming 
   Group 2 
 

Thur 25 Å ANZAC Day 
   Holiday 

 

May 
 

Wed  1 Å Whole School 
   Photo Day 
 
 

 

 

House Captains  
  

On Monday this week we presented leadership certificates and badges to our House 
Captains, Visual Art leaders, Performing Arts leaders and the class Tech Crew for 
2019. Student Leadership positions provide students with the opportunities to lead 
by example, to demonstrate our school values and be positive role models for all 
students.  It is an honour to be recognised in this way and we are extremely          
confident that all of our student leaders are up for the challenges that await them 
and look forward to a great year of learning and personal growth. We wish them all 
well! 
 

It is with pleasure that we congratulate these students:  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Uniform Shop Roster 
 

March 
 

Mon     4  Bec L & 
  Billi-Rose 
 

Wed     6  Mary & 
  Jo 
 

Mon    11 Labour Day 
  Holiday 
 

Wed    13 Annelise & 
  Natasha  
 

  
House Captains: House Vice Captains : 

Waratah 

  
Sarah Porter  
Nate Evans 

Hannah Leu 
Paige Cawley 

Hakea 
Matt Burkitt 

Bourne Honeyman 
Ethan Callahan 

Lukas Hirvonen-Blunt 

Hovea 
Hugh Woodford 
Rupeni Baravilala 

Lani Tran 
Damon Love 

Acacia 
Felix Rodrigues 
Jacob Grieve 

Noah Jones 
Paddy Nemsow 

Performing 
Arts 

  

Daniel Pentland 
  

Brynne Norris 
  

Sarah Porter 
  

Visual Art 

  
Lillie MacNab 
Mitchel Fanner 

Oscar Stefana 
Chloe Rookes 

  

Tech Crew 

  

4B 
Ethan Homewood 
Roman Young 

  

4TH 
Will Ness 

Bourne Honeyman 
  

4RD 
Ben Crossley 
Finn Wilbraham 

  



Ringwood Heights Primary School -  No 4911  

2  

 

School Council 2019 
  

Following the close of nominations for School Council, I declare the following  people elected to School 
Council. 
 
  

Parent members: 
  

 

Matthew Berry 

Mathew Fitzgerald 

Melissa Shackelford 

Peter Dechene 

 
  

Who join continuing members  
  

 

Shaun Steinfort 

Samantha Beveridge 

Casual Vacancy (12 months) 

Casual Vacancy (12 months) 

 

Co-opted Parent Club President  : TBC 
  

DET members: 
  

 

Jo Parry 

Katherine Butcher 

Ken Darby 

Jessica Morgan 

 
 

Working Bee 
  

The facilities and grounds committee met on Monday evening to discuss the upcoming working bee tasks 
for the Term One Working Bee. One of the main tasks will be to prepare the Cross Country track for the 
school event on Thursday April 4. This Working Bee will require all hands on deck to clear the paths of 
debris, cut back overhanging branches and to establish a small connecting path behind the new building 
over the little bridge. Other tasks will include the clearing of drains, general weeding and tidying.  
Congratulations and thankyou to Peter Dechene for undertaking the Facilities and Grounds coordination. It 
is much appreciated! 
 

When : Saturday 30 March 
Time 9am ï till 12pm (BBQ & refreshments)  

 
 

We would love to see you there! 
 

Kim Bride 
Principal 
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Leadership roles article   
By Bourne and Will N 

 
On Monday the 25th of February the Grade 6ôs 
were awarded with their leadership roles for 
2019. Everyone had to apply for a leadership       
position but sadly not everyone was successful in 
getting a role. But for those who did it was a ñonce 
in a lifetimeò experience. The roles that the Grade 
6ôs applied for were : House Captain, Visual Art 
Captain, Music Captain and ICT Captain. It was a 
wonderful experience and there were so many    
parents present to watch. As the positions were   
announced every Grade 6 was tense, hoping their 
name would be called. It was an emotional event 
full of happiness and unfortunately disappointment. 
ñFor me I was delighted to get my leadership role, 
as it is closely linked to my interests.ò said Bourne.  
ñI enjoyed the experience a whole lot and my    
family was there to experience it with me. I was  
really excited when my name was announcedò said 
Will.N.  
 

Overall it was an amazing experience and it was 
enjoyed by everyone. 

 

District Swimming Results 
 

On Monday the 18th, the four of 
us (Hamish, Emma, Abbey R and 
Abbey S) compete in the        
Warrandyte south District     
swimming at Tintern Grammar. 
 

We raced Tintern, St Anneôs, and 
Our Ladies. The time we raced was from 2:40 - 
3:00pm. 
 

The strokes I competed in were 50m backstroke, 
freestyle and a 50m freestyle relay that we all    
competed in. I came 2nd in backstroke and 4th in 
freestyle. 

Hamish 
 

When I swam, I competed in the 50 meter freestyle 
and I came 2nd. Before the races, we had to line-up 
outside the building to martial, which means to get 
into our groups of age or race. 

Abbey R 
 

I competed in freestyle and came fourth and in 
backstroke and came fourth. 

Emma 
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If head lice or eggs are found on your childôs hair 
you need to inform:  
¶ the school and advise when the treatment has 
started, 

¶ parents or carers of your childôs friends so they 
too have the opportunity to detect and treat their 
children if necessary.  

 
 
 

Parentsô Club AGM 
 

Our Parents Club AGM will be held on Monday 
18th March @ 9.30am (straight after assembly) in 
the multi purpose room. 
 

All positions will be declared open. Nomination 
forms and role descriptions will be available on 
flexibuzz as of next week or from the office. 
Positions available are President, Vice President, 
Secretary, Treasurer and coordinators for Special 
Lunch Day, Icy pole and Popcorn, Munchie 
Crunchie, Bunning BBQ, Mothers and Fathers Day 
Stalls, Mothers and Fathers Day event and Major 
Events. 
 

If you have any questions please contact our current 
president Amanda Leahy, details below. 
 

Hope to see you all there, everyone is welcome. 
 

Munchie Crunchie 
 

Hopefully the kids had a great time today with their 
first Munchie Crunchie for the year, thank you to 
everyone that supplied treats and all our wonderful 
volunteers. 
 

How To Contact Parentsô Club 
 

Join our Facebook group for regular reminders of 
upcoming events and fundraising activities:    
https://www.facebook.com/
RingwoodHeightsPrimarySchool/ 
 

Call Amanda Leahy, President on 0417 581 600 or 
email: ama-rog@bigpond.com 
Or leave a message at the office. 
 

Easter Raffle and Donations  
 

Ringwood Heights PS will be holding 
their annual Easter Raffle this term, 
and we need the help and support of 
our families. If you could donate  
Easter themed goodies for us to raffle 
off each afternoon during the last 
week of Term 1, we would be very 
appreciative!!   
 

Your donations can be left at the front office, and 
we ask that they be delivered by  

Wednesday 27th March.  

Parentsõ Club 

 

I competed in the 50m freestyle and 50m          
backstroke. I came 2nd in freestyle and 1st in    
backstroke and I am though to division for         
backstroke.  

Abbey S 
 

All 4 of us competed in the freestyle relay.  
 

We swam against 3 other teams. 
 

Unfortunately we were classified as boys so we had 
to race boys teams. 
 

Overall we came 1st and our relay team is through. 
 

Thanks to all the parents and siblings that came 
along and encouraged us make the day enjoyable 
and a big thank you to Mrs Ridley for supporting us 
and getting us organised. 
 

Office News 
 

Ringwood Heights Primary School receives strong 
support from families through the payment of     
student charges and voluntary contributions. This 
financial support enables our school to provide a 
wide range of curriculum programs, and maintain 
and develop facilities and services that would      
otherwise not be possible given the schoolôs limited 
financial resources.   
 

Itôs not too late to make voluntary contributions 
which can be made by filling in the payment page 
attached in this newsletter.   
 

This year the voluntary facilities contributions will 
go towards maintaining our decks, supporting the 
cost of our new prep shade sail, employing a   
handyman as well as the continued ongoing ground 
and maintenance works that keep our facilities in 
prime condition.  
 

Head Lice 
 

Head lice are common in school-aged children and 
are the most adaptable of creatures. They have    
survived living solely on humans for 10,000 years! 
 

This week we have had a case of head lice reported 
to the office, so we seek your cooperation in    
checking your childôs hair over the next week or 
two.  
 

What can you do?  
Check your childôs hair and in those instances 
where head lice or eggs are found, promptly treat 
your childôs hair.  
 

Please see the attached pamphlet Head Lice: 
Scratching for Answers, from the Department of 
Health. This pamphlet has informative guidelines 
regarding detecting and treating head lice and eggs. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Please note that whilst Ringwood Heights PS appreciates the financial support provided by the organisations advertising 
in Heights Happenings, the school does not necessarily endorse any of the products or services advertised.  No             
responsibility is accepted by the school for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them!ò 

Raffle tickets will be coming home soon, so 

please keep an eye out!! 
 

Thank you in advance, 

Mel Shackelford (0409258928) 
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